

STATE OF WASHINGTON OFFICE OF GOVERNOR BOB FERGUSON —

April 5, 2025

Dear Friends,

I want to take this opportunity to extend a greeting to all of you in recognition of the Festival of Color. I am grateful to receive an invitation for your day of celebration, and disappointed that I am unable to join you due to prior commitments.

Festival of Color is the Pacific Northwest's largest celebration of color and a special time to experience the arrival of spring. This much anticipated event brings people together in joy and unity. I cannot think of a more fitting way to welcome spring than through vibrant colors, music, dancing and harmony.

We extend our gratitude to Northwest Share in partnership with King County's Marymoor Park, Vedic Cultural Center, with the support of 4Culture, the City of Redmond Tourism Grant, and to all the volunteers and artists who have worked so hard to make this event possible.

I wish you a wonderful day of celebration. May your lives be filled with joy and color!

Sincerely,

Bob Ferguson Governor